COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Monday, September 09, 2019
[bookmark: _GoBack]QUESTION NO.37
QUESTION: Councillor C. O'Connor
To ask the Chief Executive to update members on plans to deal with issues relating to Brexit including supports available to businesses in respect of the matter and will he make a statement.
REPLY: 
Activities and interactions with the local businesses of South Dublin have been greatly increased given the continued and growing uncertainty of Brexit by South Dublin Local Enterprise Office (LEO). 
There has and continues to be an extensive promotional campaign on the full range of Brexit related supports available to all businesses nationally regionally and locally from all of the agencies and departments. A summary of all of the supports for all agencies and departments can be found at the following website link; https://www.dfa.ie/brexit/getting-ireland-brexit-ready/brexit-and-business/financial-supports-for-business/
All companies in the county have been regularly circulated with Brexit information, Brexit checklists and there is a particular focus for businesses to at a minimum complete the on-line Brexit SME Scorecard (https://prepareforbrexit.virtual-adviser.com/ ) . All completed Brexit Scorecards are being reviewed and there is direct follow up telephone call to the business owner to arrange for free one to one Brexit Mentoring to further support their efforts to meet its specific needs for Brexit Preparedness.
Links are also available on South Dublin Local Enterprise Office website https://www.localenterprise.ie/SouthDublin/Enterprise-Development/Brexit-Supports/
LEO South Dublin is also working in collaboration with South Dublin Chamber of Commerce to maximise the outreach to businesses in the county in the provision of direct Brexit supports.
There is a monthly programme of Dublin Regional Brexit Customs Seminars in place since March 2019 to year end (two events have taken place in South Dublin) together with Brexit Open Days scheduled from September to December. In addition, South Dublin Local Enterprise Office will hold an additional Brexit Seminar for local businesses early October next.
Enterprise Ireland launched a national programme of half-day Masterclasses on ‘Essentials of Exporting’ for LEO businesses and this will take place in Dublin 24th October next and a local ‘Exploring Export’ event planned by South Dublin LEO for November next to support businesses with a dependency on the UK market to explore other market opportunities. The LEO offers supports to businesses within the county including; Technical Assistance to Micro Enterprise (TAME), Trading Online Vouchers (TOV's) and Lean for Micro and LEO businesses.
 

